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The Pioneer Valley MPO complies with federal civil rights statutes, executive 
orders, and regulations that ensure that the transportation needs of 
underserved populations are considered and that opportunities exist to 
participate in MPO activities.  
Federal laws prohibit discrimination based on race, color, national origin, 
sex, disability, and age in all of activities, policies, and programs. MPOs are 
also required to identify and address the disproportionately high and 
adverse effects of their activities on minority and low-income populations, 
as well as provide meaningful access to their services for those with limited 
English proficiency (LEP) as an extension of national origin protections.



Annual Report documents the MPO Title VI activities 

1. Develop a Title VI Program or annual implementation plan

2. Display and disseminate Title VI and civil rights information in accessible formats and languages other than English

3. Collect and analyze demographic data

4. Monitor and review program areas to determine the effectiveness and compliance

5. Staff training and continued capacity building

6. Explain the procedures for filing and handling a Title VI complaint
 
7. Log, track, and investigate and follow-up any Title VI complaint received
 (PVMPO has no open, outstanding or pending Title VI Complaints)
8. Engage minority and low-income population, including limited English proficiency

9. Provide Title VI assurances

10. Identify mitigation measures for minorities and low-income population



 

UPWP Tasks



 



 

Distribution of Funding 



 

Languages Identified 



 

http://pvmpo.pvpc.org/civil-rights-title-vi/
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